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National Medical Commission
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Post Graduate Medical Education Board (PGMEB)

No. P(23)(1)(02)/2023-PGMEB Date: \3-0Y ~209 3
To

Shri Sunil Kumar Gupta,

Under Secretary

Ministry of Health & Family Welfare

Nirman Bhawan, New Delhi-110077

Subject: Clarification regarding recognition of Diploma courses offered by the
CPS, Mumbai-reg.

Sir,

Please refer to your letter no. V-11025/ 14/2015-MEP {FTS:307429} dated
31.03.2023. It is informed that the matter was discussed in the Post Graduate
Medical Education Board Meeting held on 12.04.2023 wherein it was decided that
the courses run by CPS, Mumbai does not come under the monitoring control of
the National Medical Commission. Therefore, PGMEB does not agree for
providing equivalence to courses of 466 students recognized by the MoHFW vide
its letter dated 18.10.2022.

2 Further, PGMEB also recommends that the 3 Diploma courses (DPB, DCH
and DGO) for which equivalence has been given vide MoHFW vide letter dated
30.04.2021 should also be withdrawn from next academic year.

- 9 This issues with the approval of Competent Authority.
Yours faithfully

A

Rita Singh
Under Secretary, PGMEB

Copy to:
Prof. Minu Bajpai, Hony Executive Director, National Board of
Examinations in Medical Science



